Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

May 2, 2012
Members in attendance: Ms. McGregor, Secretary and Acting Chair; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster/Washington D.C. Trip Coordinator; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain; Mr. Heron; Mr. Fletcher, Seabase 2013; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Cannon; J. Ranta, Senior Patrol Leader; Kyle Cannon
Kyle Cannon (Eagle Scout Project Proposal)

· Kyle’s proposal is to remove and dispose of decaying, broken railroad ties in the parking area of Ashland United Methodist Church. He will fill the area with mulch.
· Knock-out roses and Confederate Jesamine will be planted along the fence.
· Volunteer bushes will be removed.
· Kyle will talk to church trustees tomorrow for their input and approval.
· Total cost is estimated at $510.
· Kyle anticipates that the project will require ten people per day for two to three days, starting June 16. (Since the grubby campout is planned for that weekend, and because it is the day after boys return from DC, he may move the work dates to June 23 and June 30.)
· Funds will be raised via donation letters. The church may be able to provide some money.
· Troop committee recommended adding landscape fabric and edging to the project.

· Project was approved as changed.

Mr. Cannon (Treasurer’s Report)

· The boys made $977 from the pancake breakfast; total raised was $1,511.
· Treasurer’s report was approved with scout-specific changes.

Mr. Lee (Scoutmaster’s Report)

· Reports were that the last campout was fun. No one was homesick. There was no playing in fire; instead, they played in the creek.
· Next campout is at Hunting Island. 

· Court of Honor is tomorrow. Matt Short will have his Eagle ceremony at the end as a rank advancement. He will have an Eagle name. He and/or his parent(s) can speak if they wish.

Josh Ranta (Senior Patrol Leader)
· The troop had a successful month. The guest speakers were good, and the campout went well. A lot of the scouts repeated mining. They played football and Frisbee at the park, and had a good campfire. Josh Ramigan and Michael Cargill where Scouts of the Campout.
· The next campout is at Hunting Island. The schedule was made at PLC. Mr. Bebber is the campout manager, and expects many boys to attend. Food will be under lock and key to deter raccoons.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor Activities)

· Mr. Bebber purchased playing cards for the Scout and Grubby of the campout.

· Next campouts are Hunting Island (May 18 – 20); Harbison Grubby Campout (June 15 – 16) with G. Lee and C. Cathcart; and Camp Rainey Mountain (July 7 – 14). 

Mr. Heron 

· We may get a new scout, Luke, who is a friend of J. Brinkman’s.

· Mr. Herron has written a campout report for Hiddenite.

Mr. Croom (CRM)

· Seabase 2013 will be in the Florida Keys.

· 32 boys plan to attend Camp Rainey Mountain. Mr. G. Lee will be at camp all week. Mr. Layton will handle medical issues. Mr. Kuenzli and R. Hunton III will be there all week. Mr. Bebber will attend Sunday through Wednesday. Mr. Clamp will attend part of the week.

· Mr. Croom will start working on camp transportation.

· Our council can do mailings to schools. We need to decide if we want flyers to go out to CrossRoads students on our behalf.

Mr. Fletcher (Seabase 2013)

· Mr. Fletcher will need $100 commitment deposits. J. Lopicolo has expressed an interest in attending.

Mr. Law (Advancements Chair)
· Mr. Law asked for volunteers to help with the Court of Honor tomorrow. They are Mr. Croom (chair), Mr. Bebber (advancements), and Mr. Heron (service stars).
Mr. McGregor (Webmaster/D.C.)

· Scouts will depart to DC on Sunday, June 10. All permits have been filed, and metro passes have arrived. Parking passes cannot be ordered until closer to the departure date. Mr. Kuenzli has Newseum passes. S. Lee will help with the five packed lunches.

· Those attending will have a meeting on May 29 at the scout meeting.

· Boys and drivers will meet at the McGregors’ the night before departure to load vehicles.
· Jackson McGregor’s Eagle project will be completed on Saturday, May 12. It is shown as an event on the troop website.

Our next meeting will be on Monday, June 4, 2012, at 7:30.

